Name of person being nominated: Elizabeth Hale

Nominee Team #: 357
Name of person submitting nomination: Michael Pereira
Describe why the person being nominated should be recognized through this award (600 words or less):

Ms. Elizabeth Hale is a proud and enthusiastic mentor of Team 357 Royal Assault. Since the creation of Team 357, about 14 years ago, Ms. Hale has been the only mentor present from the very beginning.  She holds great value to us as a person, a mentor as well as a teacher. Ms. Hale is considered to be a mother figure of Team 357 by students of the team. As mentioned, she has been around for the team since its creation and has taken care of it since then. Constantly looking out for the best interest of the team, she plans the fundraisers, events as well as traveling for competitions.  Furthermore, she has a strong relationship with her students beyond just teaching them. She is simply there for them when she is needed and even when she isn’t needed because a mother knows best.  If a student needs a ride home or forgets a lunch, Ms. Hale is very dependable.  Even as a single mother, Ms. Hale is a dedicated mentor to Team 357 because she has done her best to make it to every meeting and still be able to care for her daughter as well as her team family.

 
As the only teacher-mentor of Team 357, Ms. Hale teaches many subjects in the field of science such as chemistry, genetics, and Advanced Placement Biology. It is evident that this mentor is fervent about getting many students involved with FIRST as well as VEX and SeaPerch. She is an avid supporter of “Dare mighty things!” For the past few years, she has communicated some of what FIRST has to offer and organized a FIRST Summer Lego League camp at Upper Darby High School for children in grades 3 through 8. In addition, it is important to know that she stimulates students to become effective communicators and problem solvers because of her encouragement for the students on the team to be able to learn and teach others. The students on the team become mentors to the younger and intrigued children during these camps. Overall, this summer program serves as a stepping stone for children who wish to continue learning about science, technology, engineering, and mathematics because many of the children eventually join robotic teams at the high school level.  Over the years, Ms. Hale has inspired students to pursue and obtain careers in the field of STEM. This past year, one of the students was inspired to start a middle school VEX team. Even if the path ahead looks challenging and the road has not yet been taking, the mindset Ms. Hale has instilled upon her students is to strive for our goals and to dare mighty things.

